## Good Morning,

Queensland Indigenous Family Violence Legal Service (QIFVLS) is grateful for the extension of time granted. We apologise for the lateness of our response. Please find our responses below:

1. Have you (QIFVLS) been consulted on what the transition process will look like, from compulsory income management to the government's position of shifting to voluntary income management? (Senator Rice)

**QIFVLS Response:** QIFVLS has not received any additional information regarding a transition from compulsory income management to voluntary income management other than the information we received via the bill and explanatory memorandum.

2. Should the Bill be withdrawn? (Senator Thorpe)

**QIFVLS Response:** QIFVLS believes that rather than withdrawing the Bill, the government should take greater steps to consult widely and enhance the current Bill. Consultations should take into considerations the diversity amongst Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities.

Thank you kindly for your understanding.

**Kind Regards** 

## Kulumba Kiyingi

**Senior Policy Officer** 

Level 1, Suite 4, 101-111 Spence Street | PO Box 4628 | CAIRNS QLD 4870

W: www.qifvls.com.au





This email and any files transmitted with it are solely for the use of the addressee and may contain information that is confidential, privileged or protected by copyright. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, please delete it from your system and notify the sender immediately. Any confidentiality or legal privilege in this email is not waived, lost or destroyed by the reason of that mistake. Opinions contained in this email do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the Queensland Indigenous Family Violence Legal Service.